MURRAYWATCH NEWSLETTER MARCH 2009

Membership

We thank the Councils of the Lower Murray for their continued support and welcome representation at our meetings, these are currently held at Tailem Bend however we hope to move around the different councils in the future. Our September meeting will be at Goolwa in the Council Chambers.

Low River Levels

The current situation is becoming dire, storage at Dartmouth and Hume dams is only 20% and the snows that we needed so badly only reached one metre, for the River Murray to get any benefit we needed at least two metres. 

It seems neither the state nor federal politicians are capable of running the river and one wonders how the hell they manage the country. Neither has the power or intestinal fortitude to say “we are going to fix it!” 

Water Restrictions

Whilst we prayed for rain its not coming, our longest, hottest and driest period on record. I love my garden but it’s a pitiful sight now, so many shrubs and plants that just could not stand so much heat for so long. While we try to use drought resistant and sun tolerant plants nothing could survive in those conditions, even the weeds fried! Watering twice a week is helping our gardens but what it is not helping is the river. Agricultural use has only risen to 18% and that is not sufficient to sustain the crops let alone the poor farmers household. The Riverlands and Murraylands are our food bowl, they must have more water even if it is at the cost of our gardens.

Boat Ramps

A number of ramps are now closed and care should be taken when using those still in use, be aware that the ramp ends may drop off into deep water. Cars are being lost and boats damaged at some ramps, contact the local council before trying to launch your boat.

Marine Safety Issues

Surveys at Goolwa to ensure safe navigation along the channels are now completed, new beacons and markers have been installed but you still need to be aware of snags as you navigate shallow waters. Check our link with DTEI.

Snag and warning markers are being put out all the way to Blanchetown, while every attempt is being made by our Marine Safety Inspectors to identify new snags they are appearing daily and it is almost impossible to keep up and carry out normal duties.

Reports

Reports have been frantic during the summer spell, lots of calls relating to snags and rock outcrops just under the surface. At our February meeting we received photo’s of kids standing on old jetty posts at Murray Bridge that were six feet under water but are now just below the surface but not visible to the naked eye. Make your kids aware of the dangers of jumping into cloudy water.

It will never cease to amaze me how many calls we get that relate to Personal Water Craft, in particular towing kids in tubes or on boards with no observer, this is so dangerous.

Depositing Sand in the River

Everyone wants a nice beach along the river. If you have one it wont last long, chances are it will flow down to your neighbours and clog their pumps and pollute their water. It is illegal to put sand in the river without a permit from your local planning authority and the chances are you could receive a substantial fine if you do so without applying for a permit. The EPA are prosecuting offenders and leaflets regarding sand in the river are available from your local council.

New signs

We are currently auditing our signs and replacing the many old ones around the reserves, we have altered the wording to “report offences and hazards” to encourage the reporting of anything dangerous so that they can be identified and marked as soon as possible. Next audit will be in the Murray Bridge area. If you have a river property and would like to display a Murraywatch is watching” sign please contact us and we will arrange delivery, the cost? - A couple of screws to hang it.

Houseboat Parking

As water levels fall more houseboats are being forced into the main stream for mooring, this is being done in an orderly manner and with the approval of the authorities and will only be allowed where road access is available. In areas where the river narrows and houseboats are parked keep your speed down and remember that speed restrictions within 30 metres of other vessels will be applied by Marine Safety Officers if it appears there may be a danger or damage.

The weir

No one seems to know what is going on but behind the scenes it appears that the structures are being put in place to build the weir. There are arguments for and against it and I am no expert but it would appear that more stringent control in the first place could have avoided all of this. Tourism and boating obviously need water whether it salty or not but the current environment is fresh water and my thoughts are we should keep it that way.  

Riverbank and levees

Recent events at Murray Bridge Long Island Marina have made us realise the low river levels and continued wave action is causing the banks and levees to be undermined in some areas. Reports are being received about some really bad cracking particularly on the levee banks, if you and the family are going fishing or just cruising and you notice significant cracking please contact Murraywatch. This is really dangerous, imagine a levee giving way and how much water it will drain from the river, keep your family away from any cracked or damaged riverbanks.

Murraywatch has the necessary contacts to get the banks inspected as a matter of urgency, it is far easier to undertake emergency repairs before it happens. 

Murraywatch meetings

Our meetings are open to the public. We would welcome any new members, our next two meetings are at Tailem Bend in the Senior Citizens rooms in Murray Street at the rear of the Coorong Council offices at 10.30am on Thursday 16th April and our AGM on the 18th of June. 

